
New Hut Warming 

 

June 25, 2021 was a festive day at ONPA as we celebrated the completion of our new 

hut. It was a notable occasion for two additional reasons being we welcomed back the 

return of some staff stranded in Chuuk and also commemorated the completion of the 

Office of Inspector General – Department of Interior Lakewood Experience training.   

We were fortunate to have Department of Justice Assistant Secretary, Anti Human 

Trafficking Services, Lino Amor and several national police from the Department of 

Justice (DOJ) building next door join the celebratory luncheon. A Department of 

Transportation, Communication & Infrastructure (TC&I) representative was able to make 

it eventually.  

Public Auditor Haser Hainrick’s speech expressed his utmost gratitude to TC&I for funding 

the construction of the hut. We are indeed very fortunate and extremely grateful. He 

acknowledged DOJ’s remarkable work shown by their exceptional and prompt assistance 

repatriating our stranded staff in Chuuk. He also conveyed his appreciation to Assistant 

Secretary Amor and his colleagues for participating in the special event. Public Auditor 

affirmed that he wishes to strengthen our unity and comradeship with DOJ. The speech 

was concluded by asking for everyone’s cooperation to please keep the hut clean and 

drug free. Assistant Secretary Amor thanked Public Auditor for the invitation and the 

opportunity for the get together. ONPA’s CID Chief Investigator Kelly Samuel then said 

the grace. It was an enjoyable afternoon as we shared good food and pleasant 

conversation, a great way to end the week.        

 

 


